Please note: This is a copy of the e-mail. There will be minor spacing/layout issues that have arisen from the content being copied into Word. These aren't in the final newsletter – it's intended as a guide for your information.

Result publication dates, volunteering, Degree Shows

Send to a friend | View in a browser







myUWE

Support

Infopoints



Summer is on its way!

Hurrah, your exams are over!

We thought you'd want to see when your <u>results will</u> be <u>published</u>.

We hope you can have a break before you get stuck in to summer plans – whether that's paid work, volunteering, travel or further study.

At the moment we're busy gearing up for the Degree Shows and Award Ceremonies!

Quick links

- » Resit coursework available
- » Stoke Lane update
- » Summer volunteering
- » Register to vote

Extenuating Circumstances deadline

If things didn't quite go to plan with your assessments and you need to submitExtenuating Circumstances, get in contact with an Information Point for advice.

Reasonable Adjustments for July exams

If you think or know you'll have resits this summer and need <u>reasonable adjustments</u>, let Disability Services know so they can make the arrangements for you in time.

The deadline is **Friday 3 June** at **14:00** (for modules completed by the end of assessment period 2).

Contact Info Points

The deadline for arranging reasonable adjustments for assessment period 3 and resits is **Friday 17 June** at **16:30**.

Contact Disability Services

Stoke Lane one-way system postponed

As you may have already noticed, the Stoke Lane one-way system has been postponed by South Gloucestershire Council to allow for additional traffic assessments.

Temporary traffic lights on Stoke Lane have been reinstated, and these are over a longer section than before, so there may be some additional congestion.

First Bus will continue to use their <u>planned diversion routes</u> to avoid confusion. The Wessex 13 service will continue to operate the <u>diversion it has had in place</u> since April.

We will keep you updated as we know more.

UWE Bristol's Degree Shows: 2 - 8 June

Be inspired by the amazing work produced by our final years - show your support by coming along to our degree shows.

Find out more

Catering's summer opening hours

Some of our catering outlets will have reduced opening hours during the summer. Some outlets will also be closed.

See opening hours

Summer volunteering

Got some spare time this summer? Get volunteering! You'll gain valuable work experience and help the community, all by doing something you enjoy.

We regularly update our summer volunteering opportunities, so keep checking to see the latest roles. Or <u>talk to our Volunteering team</u> - they'll help you find something to suit.

If you need a bit of inspiration, listen in to one of your colleagues on <u>Radio 1</u> speaking about her experience volunteering as an Oxfam steward at Glastonbury.

List of opportunities



Don't forget to register so you can vote in the EU referendum!

If you've not already registered to vote, you have until **Tuesday 7 June** to register to vote in the EU referendum.

You might have already registered to vote at your term-time address, but if you're home for the summer you'll need to register that address so you can go and vote. Or if you're going to be away on holiday you may wish to do a <u>postal vote</u>.

If you're not sure if you're already registered, contact your local electoral registration office.

Register to vote

Quick links

- » myUWE
- » Academic advice
- » Study support
- » Term dates

Contact us

Information Points

Email: <u>infopoint@uwe.ac.uk</u>

Tel: +44 (0)117 32 85678

More contact options

Registered address | University of the West of England, Frenchay Campus, Coldharbour Lane, Bristol BS16 1QY

Copyright 2016 © UWE Bristol

As a student, you will receive emails from the Student Communications Team. We promise not to overwhelm you and we'll only send you things that are relevant. You'll get a regular newsletter and some targeted communications. If you unsubscribe you'll miss important emails. Contact us if you have any questions.

DYNAMIC CONTENT

Frenchay and City Campus:

Resit coursework is now available on Blackboard

If you've received your provisional coursework marks and you know you haven't passed you can get started on resit coursework now.

The resit coursework deadline is **Tuesday 12 July**. If you wait until you have your final results, you'll only have 3 or 4 weeks to turn it around - so we suggest you get a head start now! We recommend this even if you have Extenuating Circumstances accepted.

If you have any questions, contact infopoint@uwe.ac.uk or your module leader.

Log into myUWE

Frenchay:

Frenchay Library level 4 summer refurbishment

In response to your feedback, we're refurbishing level 4 of Frenchay Library this summer. We'll be investing £1 million to create over 200 new study spaces (mostly on our popular group / collaborative study floor) – increasing study space by over 20%! The refurb will also make it easier for you to connect your devices to group screens.

As a result of the works, level 4 will be closed from **Friday 3 June** (16:00) until mid-September - so please borrow any books you may need from this floor before then.

Subjects housed on level 4 include education, maths, sciences, political science, economics, transport, languages and linguistics, technology, health, engineering and management.

We'll be offering a 'fetch and carry' service in case you need books later in the summer.

Alternative <u>study spaces</u> will be available both in the Library and across campus, and our Librarians will be here to help you during the works.

Find out more

Glenside Library summer refurbishments

Just a reminder that whilst we're refurbishing Glenside Library, there are alternative study spaces and computers will be available. The Library help desk is still open and staff are around to help you during the works.

Find out more

Science students:

Science Writing Competition 2016

Are you an aspiring scientist? If so, enter our Science Writing Competition! All you need to do is write a 700 word article about **The Next Big Thing in Science**.

There's some great prizes, including the possibility of a week's work experience at BBC Focus magazine. The deadline for applying is **Friday 24 June** at **17:00**.

Enter now

In your final year...

Download, save and print what you need

You will lose access to UWE Bristol's IT systems 42 days (6 weeks) after your course finishes, so make sure you download, save and print all the resources you need before that happens!

One of the documents you will definitely want to download is your <u>Higher Education</u> <u>Achievement Report (HEAR)</u> in myUWE. It's a summary of your academic achievements and extra-curricular activities during your time with us – so it's a great resource to show future employers.

Register for graduation

If you are graduating this summer, make sure you register sooner rather than later. The deadline is **Wednesday 15 June**.

Register now

Update your details

Your degree certificate will be posted to your home address, so keep your personal details up-to-date in myUWE.

Update your details

International students:

International students: listen out for phone scams

We want you to be aware of phone scams – people phoning international students pretending to be from the Home Office. They are not from the Home Office!

The caller will say that they are calling from the Home Office and will have details about you – your full name, postcode in the UK and passport number, and will ask you to verify those details are correct.

The caller will tell you go to the www.gov.uk website, and search for Home Office, and then scroll down to the bottom of the screen, so you can see that they are calling from the genuine Home Office number. The caller ID on your mobile will show this number. But they are not calling from the Home Office.

The caller will then say that you have not paid for an immigration service, and as a result have to pay a fine (usually £1200-£1520) or else you will be reported to the Police/or the Home Office who will detain them or deport you.

Do not give the caller any information or any money – instead hang up. If you do need to speak to the Home Office, then call them directly. If you have already been a victim of a phone scam, please contact our Immigration Team by calling an <u>Information Point</u>.